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Hacienda South-West Women’s Club Newsletter 
February 2023 

 
Please share this newsletter with any neighbors who are new or do not have the use of a computer. 

 
Next Meeting Information: 

The HSW Women’s Club will meet again on Tuesday, February 14th at 9:30 a.m. in the Ricardo Montalban Room at the La 
Hacienda Recreation Center.   
 

Presidents WELCOME: 
 
I would like to take a moment to say “Thank You” to all of the membership of HSWWC who have put their trust in myself 
and our newly elected Board of Maria Guerrera, Kay Mead, and Robyn Giles, to provide leadership for our club this next 
year.  We are honored and take great pride in guiding our club in activities, fellowship, and camaraderie over this next 
year.  This is an undertaking that we take seriously and promise to do the best job we can for the club. 
 
Our Board has been working hard with ways to enhance and strengthen our Club and we look forward to sharing our 
efforts with you in the coming months. 
 
Leadership Focus: 
As stated last meeting, our focus this next year is that of enhanced Communication throughout the membership utilizing 
all forms of communication possible (webpage, email, text, phone, and face to face). This means all of you having access 
to us directly if you have any questions or concerns about the clubs direction, goals, or activities.  We/I promise if you 
reach out, we will discuss openly any questions or concerns you may have.  Please allow the Board to provide the most 
accurate information directly to our membership to curb misinformation.  With your help, we will have a pleasant, 
successful, stress free year. 
 

Past Events: 
 
Welcome Back Cocktail Party- 
Thank you to Joanne Phinney and Sandy Schupp for coordinating this pleasant evening this month at Tierra Del Sol Rec 
Club.   Thank you to the large group estimated at 60 people who attended this event and made it such a wonderful 
gathering for all who attended.  The group effort on clean up really impressed the worker on duty and he hopes we 
come back again!!! 
 
Board Installation: 
The new board and membership would like to thank the 2022 Officers for their support and leadership this last two 
years and for providing such a delicious lunch for the Installation Luncheon of the 2023 Board. 
 

COMMITTEES 
 
We have our Committee Chairs in place and I would like to thank, Cathy Smith, Connie Wietrzak, Helen Miles, Becky 
Montgomery, Evelyn Krawczyk, Barb DiLaura, Barb Hatch, Terry Lastowka, Jane Musch, and Linda Scamardi who have 
graciously agreed to fill positions for the Club.  We still have an opening for “Fundraising” Chair, so if you have any ideas 
that can bring some cash while having FUN to our membership, please consider heading up this Committee Position. 
 
 
 


